
Medicines in Nurseries and Schools
The Worcestershire Clinical Commissioning Groups are implementing a 
self-care policy for minor health problems, which says that patients should 
access advice and purchase homely remedies as and when they and their 
family need, rather than being prescribed by their GP or other clinicians. 
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Schools and childcare providers sometimes ask parents/carers to obtain prescriptions, 
or written permission from a GP for over the counter medication such as paracetamol 
before they will administer to the children in their care. To support implementation 
of this, the CCGs would like to clarify the interpretation around the current guidance 
around use of medicines in nurseries and schools. 

•	 Schools and nurseries can only administer prescription medicines to a child when they 
have been prescribed by a doctor, dentist, nurse or pharmacist 

•	 Non-prescription medicines (over the counter medicines) do not require any written 
consent from a GP or other healthcare professional to allow school and nursery staff 
to administer them 

•	 All medication must only be administered to a child under the age of 16 where 
written permission for that particular medicine has been obtained from the child’s 
parent or carer.

Further Information:

Nurseries: 
The Department for Education revised their ‘Statutory Framework for the Early Years Foundation 
Stage’ guidance in April 2017 EYFS Statutory Framework 2017, which refers to the handling of 
medicines by EYFS providers. -  http://bit.ly/2mRqffO

Schools:
The 2015 Department for Education issued statutory guidance ‘Supporting pupils at school with 
medical conditions.’ - http://bit.ly/2wGLwtb


